
Warley Road Strip Widening V/RBM25EX

Excavations took place at the V/arley Road strip widening during July 2009. The site was located to
the west of the M25, between chainage 174820 and 174920 and covered 0.lha. Prior to excavation
the site formed part of the verge and formed the lower part of a narrow north-south valley, with the
ground sloping gradually to the south from 70m to 75m aOD. The site was excavated using the
SMS methodology which entailed the removal of the current topsoil at a depth of 0.3m to a calluvial
deposit beneath. Due to the low impact of the construction works it was decided that the calluvial
deposit could remain in situ, as it would protect any archaeological remains beneath, imported
material would then be build up above the calluvial layer.

No archaeological remains were encountered.


